
We invite you to help create a lasting memorial that remembers the 58 
lives lost on 1 October 2017, as well as those who have succumbed to 
injuries since the tragic events at the Route 91 Harvest Music Festival. 
The memorial will also honor the survivors, �rst responders and 
everyday heroes who inspired our nation with their bravery while also 
recognizing the resiliency and compassion of our community.
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1 October Memorial 
Committee to make formal 
design recommendation to 

the Clark County 
Commission.

Up to 5 professional design 
teams will be selected to 

develop memorial concepts 
in�uenced by public 
submissions for the 
memorial’s design.

The public & artists are 
encouraged to submit 

ideas/express interest in 
participating on a 

professional design team.

1 October Memorial 3-Phase Selection Process 

ClarkCountyNV.gov/1OctoberMemorial #1OctoberMemorial

Professional artists and design teams, 
including an architect licensed in Nevada, 
with expertise and capacity to design a 
world-class memorial, may submit an 
Request for Quali�cations (RFQ) to express 
interest in submitting a proposal for a 
memorial. RFQs will be evaluated in the fall. 
Up to �ve �nalists will be invited to develop 
a formal proposal, including design concept, 
model and budget, by May 31, 2023.

CALL FOR QUALIFICATIONS/
PROFESSIONAL RFQ TEAMS 

Aug. 1 – Oct. 31, 2022

CALL FOR CREATIVE  EXPRESSIONS
July 1 – Oct. 31, 2022

Anyone wishing to express an idea for a memorial or 
other forms of creativity to inspire design teams is 
invited to participate. Submissions can be drawings, 
short videos, poems, songs, or any artwork you may have 
created in response to the incident.  Individual artists 
interested in contributing to the creation of a memorial 
are invited to share their resumes or portfolios. 
Submissions may be available for viewing in our online 
gallery if you grant permission. Professional design 
teams will be asked to review all Creative Expressions 
submissions to inform their concepts for the memorial. 
The public will be able to view the formal design 
proposals before a selection is made next year.


